
 

 

 

Press Communiqué 

Partial Road Closure in connection with the construction of drain network 

at Le Cornu Street, Ste Croix 

 

The public is hereby informed that drain works would be carried out for the National 

Development Unit by Sotravic Ltd along Ste Marie Street and Bait Ul Noor Street at Ste Croix. 

 

The works would be carried out in two (2) phases as follows: 

 

(i) Phase 1 would entail closure of Ste Marie Street for a period of twenty-five 

days from 24 May 2022 to 18 June 2022. Buses would be diverted along Bait 

Ul Noor Street – Bernadin de St Pierre Street – Reverand Sneep Street and to 

traffic centre at Cite La Cure; and 

 

(ii) Phase 2 would entail closure of Bait Ul Noor Streetfor a period of twenty-five 

days from 19 June 2022 to 15 July 2022. Traffic would be diverted towards 

Ste Marie Street – Reverand Sneep Street – Bait Ul Noor Street – Bernandin de 

St Pierre Street. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be placed and Police would be present to inform and guide 

road users accordingly.  Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching 

the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit. 

 

The Ministry apologises for the inconvenience caused and relies on the collaboration of the 

public.    

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

23 May 2022 

 


